Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Pebble Stone Coatings, LLC, Jonathan Edmondson, CEO, on August 11, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 155, of the August 16, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner seeks affirmation from the Board that an individual who is not licensed as a contractor may lawfully install the AquaFlex surface over existing structural slabs and decks in light of section 489.105(3), F.S. The Construction Industry Licensing Board considered the Petition at its meeting held on September 16, 2022, in Sarasota, Florida. The Board’s Order was filed on October 28, 2022. In review of the issues raised by Petitioner, Petitioner is attempting to use the Petition as a means to determine the conduct of another person, namely any third-party who would be installing the AquaFlex on behalf of Petitioner, and therefore lacks standing to request the relief sought. The Board hereby denies the Petition for Declaratory Statement.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Donald Shaw, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850) 487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
